



TAKARI PRIMARY SCHOOL

PH 9349 5607 Email: takari.ps@education.wa.edu.au www.takarips.wa.edu.au

NEWSLETTER #6

Week 1 Term 2

Thursday 2 May 2019

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE: Welcome back to a new and exciting term. This term is very busy and a lot of work has to be done in the classrooms between now and when semester one student reports are given out. Out of the classrooms, students can look forward to Run Club, Walk to School, the Winter Carnival and the two Cross Country carnivals. There's also the P&C Mother's Day stall, three assemblies, Yr 6 camp sausage sizzles and a disco. Make sure you check the term planner regularly so you don't miss anything.

David Tennant

ANZAC ASSEMBLY: On Thursday 11 April, the Takari Community commemorated ANZAC Day with a very solemn but moving service. We had the privilege of listening to Mr Peter Jackson, a former teacher at Takari and Vietnam veteran, address the assembly, describing the characteristic traits of our ANZAC soldiers. Our Yr 6 students did an incredible job presenting and reading letters from the trenches. Thank you to Mr Ben Jackson, cornet player, who played the Last Post. Mr Peter Jackson is pictured with the Student Councillors around the flag pole.



WELCOME SIGNORA DEMAIO: The Takari school community welcomes Simona Demaio as our new permanent Italian LOTE teacher. Signora Demaio is a highly experienced Italian teacher and also teachers at Alinjarra and Coolbinia primary schools. Signora Demaio will take Yr 1 to Yr 6 Italian lessons every Thursday.



SWIMMING LESSONS: Parents/carers of students in Years PP-3. Please note that swimming lessons will be held in Weeks 5 and 6 of this term, commencing on Monday 27 May 2019. The cost is \$60 per child. Swimming information was distributed to students earlier this week and needs to be returned by **Friday 17 May**.

NAPLAN: All students in Yr 3 and Yr 5 will be participating in National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assessments in Weeks three and four of this term. This year the assessments will be conducted on-line for the first time. An information brochure have been distributed to all Yr 3 and Yr 5 students with this newsletter. All queries regarding NAPLAN assessments should be directed to Mrs Yost.

APPLICATIONS FOR ENROLMENT IN 2020 K and PP PROGRAMS

Takari Primary School is now accepting applications for enrolment in the 2020 K and PP programs. If you have a child who will be 4 years old by 30 June 2020 they are eligible for Kindy enrolment next year. If you have children at this school, Kindy enrolment is not automatic. You still need to complete an application for enrolment. If you have neighbours who have children ready for Kindy, please let them know as they may not get this newsletter or be aware they need to enrol.



Year 6 Camp Sausage Sizzle

The first Year 6 Camp Sausage Sizzle will be held next <u>Tuesday 7 May</u>. Order forms were distributed earlier this week and need to be returned by this Friday 3 May. There are spare order forms in the classrooms and at the front office.







RUN CLUB IS BACK!

Run Club will operate every Monday and Wednesday mornings between 8:00am - 8:30am this term. There will be lots of class and individual awards.

This is a great way to start the day. Parents are welcome to join the staff and students as they complete laps around the oval. Each lap is exactly 333m, so if you complete three laps, you've just run 1km. How many laps can you do?

| Bronze | Silver | Gold | Diamond

			DIVIIZE	Olivei	Oolu	Diamona
Individual Awards	Junior	PP - Yr 3	25 laps	50 laps	75 laps	100 laps
	Senior	Yr 4—Yr 6	40 laps	80 laps	120 laps	160 laps

We'll see you on the track!

NB Kindy students can still be part of the Run Club and will have the opportunity to run laps during class time when they are at school on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays .

TREASURE HUNTERS: YouthCARE operates the Treasure Hunters program at Takari every Thursday lunchtime in the school library. Trained YouthCARE volunteers share values and beliefs through Bible stories, games, activities, drama and music. The volunteers are trained to be respectful of every child from every background as they explore integrity, values and character.



Treasure Hunters is an 'opt in' program. Only students with signed permission from their parents are eligible to attend. Information and permission forms were distributed to interested students earlier this week. There are additional forms in the front office.



FREE CONTRIBUTIONS DRAW: All families who paid their \$60 contributions fees before the end of term one went into a draw to have them refunded in the form of credit to go towards this year's incursions and excursions

Congratulations to Connor B from Yr 1, whose name was drawn out. Thank you to the 67 families (out of 121) who paid their contributions last term.

If contributions have not been paid, we still require payment. Contributions go towards the purchasing of school resources. Families can make part payments or set up a regular direct deposit.

P&C MOTHER'S DAY STALL: The wonderful P&C will operate it's annual Mother's Day stall next Thursday 9 May. Students can bring their pocket money to school and purchase a gift to surprise their mother or grandmother on Mother's Day. All gifts are priced between \$2.00 and \$7.00. Students will be taken to the stall during the first period of the day, starting with the Kindergarten students at 9.00am. There is a limit of two gifts per student during the class visits. Remaining gifts will be available at recess to students with left over money. Thank you for supporting the P&C.

P&C BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE: The P&C still requires assistance at the Bunnings Sausage Sizzle coming up on **Saturday 11 May.** Please contact Trish Burgess on 0400 582 600 if you can assist.

YEAR 1 ASSEMBLY: The first assembly of the term will be presented by Mrs Williams' Yr 1 class in Week three, Thursday 16 May. Make sure you keep this date free.

BALCATTA SHS INFORMATION AT P&C MEETING: Helen Maitland, Principal of Balcatta SHS, will be attending the next P&C meeting on Wednesday 22 May to provide parents information about the programs the high school offers and the building works that will be commencing soon. Ms Maitland will also be available to answer any of your questions.

Collecting Woolworths Earn & Learn: Our Points target is 30000

We are excited to be taking part in the 2019 Woolworths Earn & Learn program. During the previous campaign, we were able to purchase some great resources with the points we earned, thanks to you. From now until June 25th 2019, you can collect stickers at Woolworths that go towards Earn & Learn points. For every \$10 you spend at Woolworths (excluding the purchase of tobacco, liquor and gift cards), you will receive a sticker. These stickers can then be given to your children to collect on a special sticker sheet. Once it is completed, they can simply bring it to school or you can drop them into Woolworths at Stirling Central Shopping Centre, where we have a collection box. The more points we earn, the more we can redeem from a choice of over 10,000 educational resources including mathematics and English resources, art & crafts materials and much, much more! We are grateful for your support and look forward to a successful program. If you have any questions, please ask at School.





Positive Behaviour Support



This term our behaviour focus is on the value of respect. Being respectful is a positive feeling or action focus shown towards someone or something considered important. It shows concern or consideration for the needs or feelings of others. Being polite and using good manners, listening and following instructions and taking care of school equipment are all ways we can show respect at our school.

The PBS team had the privilege of judging the PBS character competition. Thank you to all the students who spent a great deal of time and effort in designing characters that represent each of our four school values. It was a very difficult decision but we have finally decided on a winner, who will be announced at the next assembly.

Respect

Responsibility

Kindness

Personal Best



SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB: Issue 3 has been distributed with this newsletter. The closing date for orders is **Tuesday 14 May**. Remember a percentage of all purchases through the catalogue is provided to the Takari Primary School library to purchase new books for the library.

Takari P&C

On Saturday 20 April we had our Easter Egg Hunt which was a great success! The Balcatta community came out in droves to be part of the Takari Easter Egg hunt...and through Easter egg hunt tickets, coffee sales and raffle tickets Takari raised \$832.05. Huge thanks to Balcatta Buzz Jeremy, Todd and Bella who are always a pleasure to work with. We look forward to making it even bigger and better next year. Huge thanks to Sandy, Siti, Kelly, Rory and Brett who all helped with the running of the day as without volunteers to help this could not have been such a successful event.

Just wanted to let you all know the next P&C meeting Wednesday 22 May 2019 at 7pm. All are welcome to join!

<u>Mother's Day</u> is fast approaching and we will be running a "Mother's Day" stall again. Items start from \$2 it will be run on the morning of Thursday 9 April. If there are any mums or dads that are keen to help out with the stall it would be appreciated. We will need you from 8.30am – roughly 11.30am. All students will be coming out with teachers to visit the stall.











Thank you to all those who have put their hands up to volunteer at the <u>Bunnings Sausage Sizzle on SATURDAY 11 MAY</u>. An email will be sent to you shortly to give you a few more details. If you still want to help we have room for you - please contact Trisha on 0400 582 600. If you would like to <u>donate drinks</u> to the school to help with our fundraising it would be greatly appreciated as we have less donations this year from sponsors.

Trisha Burgess
P&C President



Help keep our school safe and secure

If you see or hear suspicious behaviour immediately contact School Watch Security or the Police. Thank you for your support. School Watch Security: 1800 177 777



	2019 Te	Term 2			
1	29/4 Staff and students commence Term 2 Run Club 8am	30/4	1/5 Run Club 8am Uniform Shop School Banking	2/5 Newsletter #6	3/5
2	6/5 Run Club 8am	7/5 Yr 6 Sausage Sizzle	8/5 Run Club 8am Uniform Shop School Banking	9/5 P&C Mothers Day Stall	Sat 11/5 P&C Bunnings Sausage Sizzle
3	13/5 Run Club 8am	NAPLAN	15/5 Run Club 8am Uniform Shop School Banking	16/5 Newsletter #7 Assembly-Year 1	17/5
4	20/5 Run Club 8am	21/5	22/5 Run Club 8am Uniform Shop School Banking P&C Meeting 7pm	23/5	24/5 Run Club 8am Walk to School Day
5	27/5 Run Club 8am Yrs PP-3 In term Swimming Lessons	28/5	29/5 Run Club 8am Uniform Shop School Banking	30/5 Newsletter #8	31/5
6	3/6 Western Australia Day	4/6 School Development Day Students do not attend	5/6 Run Club 8am Uniform Shop School Banking Yrs PP-3 In term Swimming Lessons	6/6 Assembly	7/6 Winter Carnival Yrs 4-6

Community Notices



NEWMAN KNIGHTS HOCKEY CLUB

MINI KNIGHTS (HOOKIN2HOCKEY)

REGISTRATION NOW OPEN - TERM 2, 2019

Newman Knights Hockey Club is an independent, local hockey club with a strong sense of history, community and fun, based within the grounds of Newman College.

We are running a MINI KNIGHTS program (Hookin2Hockey) in Term 2, 2019 and registrations are open.

MINI KNIGHTS is NKHC introductory program for new Hin2H participants to develop and learn the fundamentals of hockey within a safe environment. All welcome.

The 6-week program will be for boys and girls from Pre-primary to Year 4 in 2019 from any primary school around the Churchlands area.

> When: Monday, 20th May – Monday, 1st July, 2019 Time: 3:30pm - 4:30pm

Where: Newman College Oval, Tuscany Way, Churchlands

Registration fee includes an equipment pack for first time participants containing an Atlas hockey stick, Atlas backpack, shin pads and ball should you require them.

To join in, simply register online via our website www.newmanknights.com.au/playwithus/playerregistrations

Any questions please contact our Junior Coordinator -Peta Kelly on 0412 866 211 or by email info@newmanknights.com.au

SeamerSports





